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May 25, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that authorizes an amendment to a loan agreement of approximately $20 million with the Washington State Department of Ecology for additional loan funds of approximately $12 million for the Ballard Siphon project, which is an important project for protecting the region’s water quality.  These new State Revolving Funds come with the same interest rate of 2.8 percent and term of 20 years as the original loan.  Compared to bond funding, this additional loan amount will save King County $14.8 million in interest in addition to the $26.9 million of savings from the original loan.

The Ballard Siphon conveys wastewater from northwest Seattle to the wastewater conveyance system south of the Washington Ship Canal.  The wastewater is then conveyed for treatment to the West Point Treatment Plant.  The existing Ballard Siphon is undersized and has reached the end of its expected useful life.  Replacing and increasing the capacity of the Ballard Siphon will help eliminate the potential for wastewater spills.  The project will also reduce combined sewer overflows.  When complete, the project will protect and improve water quality in the Washington Ship Canal and Salmon Bay.
If you would like additional information about this amendment, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Thank you for your consideration. I urge you to support this proposed ordinance, which will result in additional interest savings for our ratepayers.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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